

MG Car Club

Centre/Register/Branch/Natter Bulletin

May 22nd 2014



Club Marquee

This year the MGCC Marquee is returning to its roots with the focus being on our Centres, Registers and Branches. Each Register has been allocated a plot to display a car of their choice with space for tables and chairs to engage with MG90 visitors.

The following Centres have requested a presence in the marquee: Abingdon Works, Anglia, Caledonian and South East. Centres will have smaller plots without the space

for a car, but tables and chairs will still be provided. As always the Car Club will be providing table cloths for those who require them.

Don't forget there is a prize for the best display stand. We have heard a few plans and cannot wait to see them come to fruition! After seeing the display boards for the MG90 timeline, a number of Registers have asked if something similar can be produced for the cars on display in the marquee. If you would like one for your stand please email George (George@mgcc.co.uk) with the following information: Model and year of car, 50 words describing the model in general followed by 60 words specific to the exact car on display.

Family Camping

We now have an area set aside for family camping within the grounds of Silverstone. This is intended to be a quieter area for tents only. Simply book a standard tent pitch and then on the day ask for a plot in the family area.

Register Parking

Please bear in mind that Register parking is weather dependable and it is at Silverstone's discretion. However we are owed some sunshine at Silverstone so fingers crossed for good weather this year! Space is being allocated to each Register and we are asking Registers for an estimated number of cars expected at MG90. Please could you email your realistic estimations to Jim Andrews (jimrhoda@btinternet.com) by Friday 30th May.

Whilst we make our best endeavour's to ensure register parking areas are sized realistically adjacent registers may occupy unused space if their space is full.

Please remember that as usual each Register is responsible for its respective parking area. We are still looking for volunteers to assist with Register parking on both mornings of MG90. Any help is really appreciated and at the risk of repeating myself I would like to remind you that without the help of volunteers this event simply could not take place. If you can help in any way, shape or form at MG90 please get in contact with Jim.

Kimber House Contacts <u>Direct Dials</u>

Julian White - General Manager julianwhite@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849732

Andy Knott - Safety Fast!

andyknott@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849730

John Inness - Exhibitions/Merchandise johninness@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849737

Colin Grant - Customer Service colingrant@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849735

Kim O'Shea - Finance Officer kim@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849736

Liz Allsworth - Membership Secretary lizallsworth@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849734

Steve Carr- Competitions Secretary stevecarr@mgcc.co.uk 07779156801

Peter Neal - Archivist peterneal@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849739

Lauran Gallacher - Marketing laurangallacher@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849735

George Woodward - PR Executive george@mgcc.co.uk 01235 849731

Formal Dinner

There is still a small number of tickets available for the Saturday night Formal Dinner. There is a change of location for the dinner this year, which will now be taking place at Silverstone Golf Club, just outside of the circuit. There will be a free bus service collecting and returning attendees from the bus stop on Copse Runway and the camping area. Dinner will be a three course meal followed by the announcement of this year's Nuffield Gold Cup winner and Member of the Year.

Autosolo and California Cup

The Autosolo and California Cup always provide Centres and Registers with the opportunity for some healthy rivalry in a competitive environment. For 2014 there are all new test layouts in place. Both events cost just £20 each to enter. Pre-registration is essential and the regulation forms for the California Cup can be found on the MG90 website.

Sprint

As well as all the action on the GP circuit, the MGCC will also be holding a Sprint around the Stowe Circuit on Sunday June 22nd. MGs of all ages including a number of pre-War models, along a selection of invited clubs will be going against the clock, with just two laps to record their fastest time and climb to the top of the leader board. Our free Classic Bus service stops at The Stowe Circuit, so you won't miss out on any of the fun. Again, this is another feature that is only possible thanks to people volunteering their time and we are on the hunt for marshals. If you are available to assist in the running of the sprint please contact Paul Goodman (paul.goodman7@ntlworld.com) with your details and any previous experience.

-5.CME

Iulian White,

General Manager, julianwhite@mgcc.co.uk, 01235 849732